
 

Dear Parents and Guardians of incoming 2025-2026 Kindergarteners, 
 
 
 
The Carlos Gilbert PTK (Parents! Teachers! Kids!) welcomes you to the Carlos 
Gilbert Elementary community! 
  
The purpose of the PTK is to support, encourage, and enrich the educational, 
creative, and social experience of Carlos Gilbert Elementary School (CGE). We 
are involved parents interested in giving the best to our children by being an 
integral part of their school. The PTK works hand in hand with the school 
principal, Kim Pietrocci, and staff to make programs available to our children in 
the school through various fundraisers. We also help facilitate certain school 
events. 
  
In order to help you navigate your way through the first year at Carlos Gilbert, 
the PTK has prepared this package for you to familiarize your family with this 
new and amazing school community that has provided three generations of 
Santa Fe families a high-quality education for over 60 years. The PTK is here to 
help you, your family, and your children and would love to have you on our team! 
  
The PTK wants to help you to be the change you wish to see in your community 
by empowering you to take an active role in the educational, creative, and social 
success of your child. Welcome to Carlos Gilbert Elementary, where a great school 
is a community project.  

  
The Carlos Gilbert PTK 
www.carlosgilbertptk.com 
 
  
  

  
  

 

http://www.carlosgilbertptk.com/


 

Kindergarten Teacher, Educational Assistant & Staff Contacts 
Lisa Slocomb, Teacher, Room 9, lslocomb@sfps.k12.nm.us  
Alison Sabatino, Teacher, Room 8, asabatino@sfps.k12.nm.us  
 
Kim Pietrocci, Principal kpietrocci@sfps.k12.nm.us 
Bernadette Cortez, Secretary bcortez@sfps.k12.nm.us 
  
 
Start/End Times 

● Monday - Thursday: 8:00 am - 3:15 pm 
● Friday: 8:00 am - 1:05 pm 

 
Morning Drop Off 
Students may arrive starting at 7:40 am and will be supervised in the cafeteria until 
7:50 am. That is when supervision starts on the playground. 
If arriving between 7:50 and 8:00, children can be walked to their classroom or to the 
kinder playground.  
 
 
Afternoon Dismissal 
At dismissal, all students are released from the basketball court. Parents can either 
stay in their vehicle in the pickup line or park off campus and walk to the sidewalk 
near our marquee on Catron St.  
 
Either way, you will give your child's name and grade to the person on duty who will 
call for the student via 2-way radio. Parents can help make the process faster by 
having a sign with their child's first and last name and grade level. 
 
 
Safety Notes:  

● Children should exit and enter vehicles on the curb side of the car, never on the 
street side.  

● Leave crosswalks clear at all times, DO NOT PARK IN CROSSWALKS  
● When walking, always use marked crosswalks. 
● Abide by all crossing guard directions. 

 
 
Crosswalks 
Pedestrians should always use designated, marked crosswalks when crossing the street 
and school parking lot onto the campus and follow the instructions of our crossing 
guards. The SFPS crossing guards are there to help students and parents with safe 
passage across the street. Teachers who are working morning duty (designated by 
orange vests) will facilitate crossing the parking lot through the crosswalk. 
 



 

Cars are not allowed to park, stop or stand in the crosswalks. Cars should not proceed 
through a crosswalk until there is enough space on the opposite side of the crosswalk 
for their car.   
 
There is NO parking allowed in the one-way “parent pickup lane” directly in front of 
the school. This lane is designated for children drop off/pick up ONLY. 
 
 
Tardy Policy and Procedure 
Students are tardy after 8:05 am. If your student is tardy, you must accompany them 
to the school office for a “Tardy Slip” which the child will take to their classroom 
teacher.   This is an important step, because the tardy slip will prompt the teacher to 
change the absence to a tardy on your child’s records.   
  
 
Sick/Absent Policy and Procedure 
If your child is absent due to illness or other reasons, parents need to report this to the 
school secretary, Bernadette Cortez, at 467-4700, or email her at 
bcortez@sfps.k12.nm.us so she may mark their absence as excused. Parents may leave 
a message if no one is available to answer. 
 
 
Visitor and Volunteer Policy and Procedure 
Anyone who visits or volunteers at the school at any time during the school day 
(besides drop off and pick up) must first sign in at the front office and wear a visitor 
or volunteer badge for the duration of their stay. For the safety of our children, all the 
doors will be locked during school hours, except for the main entrance off Catron. 
  
 
School Supplies 
Kindergarten Supply List - the supplies students should bring on the first day of 
school. 
  
Additional items might be requested by your Kindergarten teacher and will be 
conveyed through their preferred method of communication. Extra supplies are always 
appreciated. 
 
 
Dress Code 
SFPS no longer follows a standard dress code.  
 
 
Lunch 

●    Children can bring their own lunch or buy lunch at school. Read more about 
lunch options and how to apply for free or reduced lunch here. 

mailto:bcortez@sfps.k12.nm.us
https://app.teacherlists.com/schools/43205-carlos-gilbert-elementary-school/2810170-kindergarten-supply-list/all-kindergarten-teachers/supply-list?fbclid=IwAR26pdYNsMfBbTm9lSILsYG7U_ZFZP22_UptfoXOHkaUwNKQ9iyjvNzBvXY
https://www.sfps.info/page/student-nutrition
https://www.sfps.info/page/student-nutrition


 

 
●    Parents are welcome to eat lunch with their children in the cafeteria. Each 

lunch period is 25 minutes after which there is a 15 minute recess.  
  
  
Up-to-date Parent Contact Information 
In the event your child is sick, injured, or in case of an emergency, the school will use 
the information you provided during registration to make contact. Make sure your 
contact information is complete and updated. If any of that information has 
changed since registration, please update that with Bernadette in the front office 
ASAP. 
  
 
Authorized Pick-up List 
For the safety of your child, the school will not release him/her to anyone who has not 
been approved by you to pick up the child. The persons listed as your emergency 
contacts can pick up your children. The teachers will also collect their own information 
during Kinder Kick-Off. 
  
 
After School Care 
There are different community options however the school does not have a program to 
offer afterschool care at CGE in 2025-2026!  
 
Carlos Gilbert has partnered with Champions to provide after school 
programming for our students beginning this school year. Champions’ accredited 
programs have more than 30 years of experience providing high-quality out -of 
-school- time services that balance education and fun in a safe, enriching 
environment. The programs will be located right here on the CGE campus. 
  
Children’s learning should continue when the school bell rings — and the 
Champions program ensures it will. Guided by passionate teachers, our students 
will have the chance to explore their curiosity and interests—in art, literacy, 
STEM and more-- and build confidence and community through hands-on 
projects and activities. Time will be set aside for homework support; and healthy 
snacks and fitness opportunities will be offered each day. 
  
For a closer look into the Champions experience, check out their virtual tour: 
https://www.discoverchampions.com/why-champions/virtual-tour 
Registration for Champions is now open for all Kindergartner through 6th 
grade. You can Enroll Here: 
 Carlos Gilber Champions Registration 
  

https://uqmltznab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001f78XiEzGfDzAncWDOf_ZjUZyNv7ziUGK8_xth6CnbujLKFwJKB-QWCiTAGLWIPAXxY5811ljKH5ipqJnGI4ytjXXNEyMn5Sky2Ffl-vQfh09YgWXLa4jxwmjsKQ2VtMfdvx2-7WAkMR9BfYFqTEhmdlHUyuEhLAaWBQG0BBozAWBn0NnUfmj2pYWxnJN_HlXBrDjxWHeN8Y=&c=BGXszlLmwanTQx2zli07uJiHEJmTvc16SeGPo5wZZMQrfsY67XrmKg==&ch=sukwupbjDYEOXLnMjdCKGI3F-gFrLWLBl5VgVsBG0tkXAVk-4hG7aQ==
https://uqmltznab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001f78XiEzGfDzAncWDOf_ZjUZyNv7ziUGK8_xth6CnbujLKFwJKB-QWCiTAGLWIPAXA3ARN7R3dnQALQA2c6C2zuNeb_9ESgns4o5-QvVfCDxIugzm8RkRHTEexsk5ELsyWxYzWuCDXtiC8aJNr5TVB1VAN6wKnM8kTKfXHIus_0EyqzZZOm_YI77N0YQUUqPYyzPT6jsuLf8315iDyfkhYw==&c=BGXszlLmwanTQx2zli07uJiHEJmTvc16SeGPo5wZZMQrfsY67XrmKg==&ch=sukwupbjDYEOXLnMjdCKGI3F-gFrLWLBl5VgVsBG0tkXAVk-4hG7aQ==


 

I am truly pleased that we are teaming up with Champions and hope you will 
consider them as you make plans for your out- of- school- time needs next year.   
Program Hours Days Price 
After School 3:15 – 6:00 pm 1-2 Days / week $40 / week 
After School 3:15 – 6:00 pm 3-5 Days / week $60 / week 
 
 
Snow Days/Early Pick-up 
For safety reasons, SFPS may determine that a cancellation, delayed start, or early 
dismissal is necessary. These announcements are made through the SPFS website and 
automated phone/email/text system. 
 
  
School Nurse & Health Assistant 
This year CGE will have both a school nurse and a health assistant. The nurse’s office 
is adjacent to the front office. Both the school nurse and the health assistant will 
perform triage if your child is sick or injured in order to determine if the child should 
go back to class or they will contact you to pick the child up from school. The school 
nurse also performs vision & hearing screening and checks vaccination records. 
  
  
The SFPS Transportation Department facilitates a bus route for in-district Carlos 
Gilbert students. For information about the bus program, call 467-3500. 
 
 
School District Calendar 
SFPS District calendar can be found online at 2025-26 Calendar. 
   
 
PTK Meetings 
PTK meetings are listed below for the 2025-26 school year: 
8/20/25, 9/17/25, 10/15/25, 11/19/25, 12/17/25, 1/21/26, 2/18/26, 3/18/26, 4/15/26 AND 5/20/26 all at 
8:15 am in Teachers' Lounge at the school. 
 
PTK Executive Board and Committees 
PTK membership and the Executive Board are composed entirely of parent and 
guardian volunteers. The PTK has an Executive Board made up of the following 
persons for the 2025-2026 school year: 
 
●   President  Caitlin Brodsky, president@carlosgilbertptk.com 
 
●   Vice-President Erika Fleetwood, vp@carlosgilbertptk.com 
 
●   Treasurers  Dana Tapia, treasurer@carlosgilbertptk.com 
 

https://core-docs.s3.us-east-1.amazonaws.com/documents/asset/uploaded_file/2682/SFPS/5548942/2025-26_SFPS_School_Calendar.pdf


 

●   Scribes  Robin Walterscheid, secretary@carlosgilbert.com 
 
PTK Members 
All parents and caregivers are automatically a part of the PTK. Your involvement can 
be as much or as little as you can offer. No matter the time, the rewards to your 
children are immense! There is a place for everyone in the PTK!  
 
The following are established committees within the PTK. If you would like to volunteer 
to chair or be a member of any of these groups, please email Jana. 
  

●    Communications  
●    Clubs & Teams 
●    Hospitality 
●    Fundraising 
●    Outdoor Classroom  
●    Room Representatives 
●    T-Shirt Coordinator 
●    In-Classroom Volunteer Program 
●    Room Reps 

  
PTK Communication 
There are a variety of ways the PTK communicates with parents to make sure that you 
are well informed and that information is easy to find. 

●   The CGPTK website contains the most up to date information.    
●   E-blast newsletters are sent every Thursday at 2:30 pm and contain 

information regarding the upcoming week. We strongly encourage you to 
receive the e-blast by registering online here: Sign Up Here!. 

●  The PTK hosts a Facebook page which will provide status updates of events, 
fundraisers, and other important information.  

●   There is a bulletin board in the lobby near the front office and a marquee in 
front of the school. 

 
Classroom Involvement 
 
Room Reps  
Because we want Carlos Gilbert teachers to focus on what they do best…educating our 
children, every year parents are needed to help organize classroom and PTK events 
and October fundraising by sending emails to the parents of the other students in 
their classroom.. Contact Erika at erika@carlosgilbertptk.com you are interested in 
helping out this way. You can also check the PTK website for the Room 
Representatives page.  More information can be found here. 
 
 
In Classroom 

http://www.carlosgilbertptk.com
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/dOmOqFq/GetTheCGEEblast
https://www.facebook.com/Carlos-Gilbert-PTK-190214757814827
https://www.facebook.com/Carlos-Gilbert-PTK-190214757814827
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18vKxBp2UqmQ7KIG0XEysbYVFPNIEZBexJKFXuMKxXfU/edit


 

Besides getting involved in PTK, there are a variety of ways a parent can get involved 
in their children’s school and activities. Talk to your teacher about volunteering in the 
classroom. Help weekly during a specified period of time or occasionally on special 
events days or field trips. Research has shown that parental involvement in the 
children’s education and learning is crucial to enhance student achievement. We, 
parents, are empowered and can make a huge impact in our children’s learning 
accomplishments (reading, generating curiosity, healthy habits and food, visiting 
library, being part of the school and community etc.). 
  
We welcome you to Carlos Gilbert Elementary School! 


	 

